


- Whilst we are in the midst of a cost of living crisis it is irresponsible of the Council to allow arable land to be 
built on. Destroying arable land will directly impact on crop yields which in turn can disrupt local food supply 
chains and have the potential to raise food prices. There are already enough challenges for those in the 
farming industry without taking away already established farmland and taking away from their ability to 
maintain their livelihood. 

- A major concern looking at the proposals is highway safety. There are no footpaths in Huntworth and we 
regularly walk along the road with our two small children and we also own two dogs who require regular 
walks and exercise. Increasing the volume of traffic and the amount of HGVs in a small village raises huge 
safety concerns for us, not only for our own family but for all our neighbours (many of whom also regularly 
enjoy walking around the area and dog walking). 

- Huntworth Lane is completely unsuitable for the number of vehicles that would be using the lane to enter 
and in particular exit the service station, it is too narrow and is particularly unsuitable for lorries or other 
HGVs to be using. The road is already in a bad state of repair with lots of pot holes along the edges which 
has been caused by the increase in traffic since the new road connection to Squibbers Way was put in. Not 
to mention the congestion it will cause when vehicles will be unable to pass each other. We have two young 
children that both attend Buttercups Nursery on Notaro Way and the new road layout will no doubt cause 
congestion issues around the entrance to Notaro Way. There are already congestion issues (particularly in 
the summer) on the main roundabout at Junction 24 which is going to get significantly worse with the 
addition of the services and yet again will negatively impact the residents of Huntworth. What consideration 
has been given to creating an entrance directly off the motorway and what is the justification for choosing 
Huntworth Lane as a more suitable option? 

- One of the neighbouring properties has in the past been refused planning consent for a small extension on 
the grounds that it would ‘detract from the character of the surrounding area’. How can Somerset Council 
rule that a modest extension (which would not have even been in view from the public highway) would 
detract from the character of the surrounding area but an extensive contemporary style motorway services 
is perfectly acceptable and in keeping? 

In summary it is our view that the only thing being achieved with the construction of this development is for a large 
corporation to make a profit with absolutely no regard to the residents of Huntworth. We have worked hard and 
made sacrifices to be able to live in a charming and characterful village like Huntworth and to raise our young family 
in a healthy environment where they can enjoy being outdoors in the fresh air and around nature and wildlife. We 
strongly feel for the numerous reasons mentioned above that this development should not be permitted and that 
the need for a second motorway service station at one motorway junction cannot possibly justify or outweigh all the 
adverse and unfavourable impacts on the local area and residents.


